
August 2, 2012
Blackstone Planning Board

15 St. Paul St.

Blackstone, MA 01504

Main Meeting Room
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman Paul Marvelle, Members, Joe Belrose, Kirk Vandyke, Gerry Rivet, Donald Westberg and alternate member Gary Jolicoeur.
ALSO PRESENT:  
Amy Sutherland, Recording Secretary
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.

BOARD BUSINESS:
Special Permit Application –Mr. & Mrs. Collins, 52 Glenside Dr:
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the

Board voted unanimously to open the hearing for the Special

Permit Application for Mr. & Mrs. Holmes for 52 Glenside Drive.
The Board is in receipt of an application for an Accessory Apartment Application – Special Permit for applicant John and Jennifer Holmes for property located at 52 Glenside Drive.

There is a letter in the packet about the mother of the applicant who will reside in the apartment.

This home will be serviced by town water and sewer.

Member Belrose noted that the alternate means of egress does not show the doorway. This must have two means of egress.

The applicant will revise the plan to show the second means of egress.

There was a suggestion that this could be a straight hallway and then delete a closet and put a staircase to the right of the garage.

Attorney McTiernan indicated that there is language in the deed related to the protective covenant. 

Member VanDyke wanted to know if this language could change.

Attorney McTiernan indicated that the language within the covenant can change and be amended but one must get the majority of the members of the subdivision to agree to such a change or revision.

The Board is in receipt of a memo from Gino Carlucci PGC Associates, Inc. dated July 9, 2012. 

It was indicated by Attorney McTiernan that there is a real demand for in-law apartments.

The Board was comfortable with what was presented.

Close Hearing:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted unanimously to close the hearing.

Decision:

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted to grant a Special Permit for an Accessory Apartment for 52 Glenside Drive for Mr. & Mrs. Holmes.
Member Vote:

Gerry Rivet

aye

Joe Belrose

aye 

Gary Jolicoeur

aye

Kirk VanDyke

aye

Don Westberg

aye

Paul Marvelle

aye

Consultant Carlucci will write up the decision for signature by the Chairman.
Sycamore Estates:
Member Kirk VanDyke recused himself from the discussion prior to the opening of the hearing for Sycamore Estates.
On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted to reopen the continued public hearing for Sycamore Estates.

The Chairman wanted the following was entered into the record:

· Report from Massachusetts Certified Landscape Professional regarding tree.
The DPW representative Mike Suprenaunt was present at the meeting to discuss his comments and concerns.  There is a concern regarding the appearance of the flow during a hard rain storm.

The Engineer indicated that there will be two leaching catch basins.
The discussion next moved into the water line that will stubbed into Rolling Brook.  There has been a suggestion about piping to Rolling Brook and if the town can do the pipe of entire length, then Sycamore would install the piping at their cost.

Member Belrose wanted to know what will be done in relation to grading and erosion.

The Engineer indicated that there will not be a lot of erosion.  The plan is to have a row of haybales.  If need be, this could be replaced at the end of each day.

The bottom of the infiltration is four and a half feet above the water table.  
The Board next reviewed the lot development plans. Each lot will have a garage and the vegetative will slope down.

The Chairman wanted to know if there will be a tree line on Lot one for privacy.

The Engineer indicated that their intent to leave as many trees as possible and a tree line can certainly be left in place.

The Board wanted to know how the maintenance of the tree area will take place.   

The Engineer communicated that they could put together a separate document that the Homeowners Association should maintain the area and grounds.  There will need to be specific language about who will monitor this area.
There was a suggestion that the tree warden could supervise and maintain this area.

It was recommended that the Town of Blackstone enter into an agreement that the Homeowners Association would own this area but would grant easement rights to the town for maintaining and protection of the tree.  There would need to be a fee account set up for the maintenance.  
Attorney Fernandes responded that it is not unusual and an exclusive easement could be granted for the maintenance of the tree. 
Member Westberg wanted to know if the Homeowners Association would be responsible for the fee of services for an arborist.  

The Attorney responded that the purpose of granting such is not for the Homeowners Association to pay for the maintenance of the tree.

The Board is in agreement that the town can maintain the tree, but not the Homeowners Association.
The DPW Director indicated that in the agreement, there could be a condition about that town and its ability and right to maintain.
Abutter VanDyke indicated that the tree was to be part of this park and not owned by the Homeowners Association.  The parcel was to be open space and the town would be responsible for the mowing of the park.  There would be sitting benches.  This should not be owned by the Homeowners Association.

It was recommended that all is recorded prior to conveyance until easement is recorded.
Abutter VanDyke wanted it noted that he is not convinced that a hole for the basin is good for the tree.

The Engineer indicated that the two basin areas are outside the canopy.

Abutter VanDyke indicated that it is the distance from the canopy and to top of grade.
The Engineer noted that it is 25 ft.

Abutter VanDyke noted that he does not want to see the tree die. 

The arborist responded that this is not a native site and these trees live in low end areas and frequently get flooded and like moist land.

Abutter VanDyke is concerned that the tree will be dried out. The water table is below what the basin is below existing ground. There is more water being robbed. The road and tree have existing together for 100 years.  This is a big structure next to something fragile. 
Member Rivet asked if the applicant knows how much gravel will be removed.
Engineer Paxon responded about 64,000 cubic yard.

The Chairman explained that there is a process for gravel removal which must be followed.  

.  

Member Belrose wants to make sure the comments from Consultant Carlucci have been addressed.

There will be a plan provided to show the park area reviewed for landscape plan.
Abutter VanDyke wanted to know if the historic stone wall will be incorporated into the park.  There is also a maple tree and two other big trees which he would like to see protected.

The engineer noted that he will incorporate the stone wall. They will try their best to maintain as many trees as possible.
Affordable Units:
If a decision is rendered, the affordable units will be noted within the decision.
Bond/surety: 

The Board indicated to the applicant that they prefer a bond versus surety.  This will need to be executed based on the town bylaws.  

Engineer Paxon asked if Consultant Carlucci could create a bond number.
The Board is comfortable with what has been submitted.

On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted by roll call vote to close the public hearing for Sycamore Estates.

Roll Call Vote:

Gerry Rivet

aye

Joe Belrose

aye

Don Westberg
aye

Gary Jolicoeur
aye

Paul Marvelle
aye

Consultant Carlucci will write a draft decision.
Quickstream:
Member Joliceour excused himself from the table.

On a motion made by Donald Westberg and seconded by Joe Belrose, the Board voted to open the public hearing for the frontage waiver plan.
Marc Nyberg began the presentation by explaining that this is a 20 acre parcel on the Easterly side of Bellingham road. The purpose of the frontage waiver plan is to  subdivide the property into two lots. One of the lots meets the requirements and the other lot has 93 ft frontage and contains 12 acres.  The applicant will be donating 5 acres to open space.  The lots meet the shape factor under 30.

Member VanDyke wanted to know what entity will the open space parcel be donated to.  He wants to make sure it does not go to the town since you can not trust the town.  He wants language in a decision about how to protect this land if it is to be donated to open space. 
Member Rivet agrees with member VanDyke in regards to the open space land.
The Board reviewed the comments which were presented by Consultant Carlucci.  
Consultant Carlucci noted that the plan is complete.

On a motion made by Joe Belrose and seconded by Gerry Rivet, the Board voted unanimously to close the hearing for the frontage waiver plan and consultant Carlucci will draft a decision.
Adjourn:  
On a motion made by Gerry Rivet and seconded by Kirk VanDyke, the Planning Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Future Meetings:

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 13, 2012
Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Meeting Recording Secretary 
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